

March 4th, 2022



Dance with Sweetwater Mo. Mar 7

Residents:

I want to thank all the people who were involved putting on the special Veterans Program.

I want to thank Keith Farrens for taking charge of this again and being so dedicated. Thank you goes out to Kay Rocca for all the decorating and helping Keith make it all happen.

Mr. and Mrs. Stan Wilkens and Mrs. Vera Welty did a wonderful job with all the music and it was very, very nice. The food was just wonderful and the speakers did a fantastic job..

Most of all I want to thank the Veterans for all their years of service. We appreciate you all. Next Wednesday please be at the meeting as we will be taking pictures of all of you. Were proud of you.

Barbara Hamel

Please Note:

Saturday, March 5 will be the <u>LAST SATURDAY</u> that mail will be picked up from the post office and delivered to your mailbox. Monday through Friday mail will continue as usual

Shirts, Badges, Jackets and Caps are on sale now through March 31st after the Wednesday morning meetings. They are at the table located in back of the big Hall. Ask for Peg, Pauline or Carol.

Raffle Winners:

Winners of the March 2nd drawing for the raffle prizes are as follows:

Walmart \$200.00 Visa Card Jim Golgart

Los Lagos Golf Club—\$200.00 Tim Hanson

Dick's Sporting Goods \$200.00 Becky Benavidez

\$100 Discount from ARVP Gary Hunter

2 Tickets for Port of Brownsville Helen Chadwell

From Helping Hands:

As you return home, keep us in mind. We can use gently used sheets, cotton or flannel material, 4-ply yarn, quilting and crafting books, motel toiletries, small stuffed toys, dolls, matchbox cars as well as small items that can be sold at craft shows. Thank you for helping make this a great year.

Beanbag is on Wednesdays at 1:00 PM

Defibrillators (AED's) are located for emergency use in the East and West Laundry and the west wing of the Hall next to the shuffleboard doorway.

Pool Hall & Shuffleboard Fund Raiser

Saturday, March 5th

Buffet Breakfast Served

8:00 am to 9:30 am

\$6.00 per person

Wood Carvers: Wood carving meets in the wood shop on the West Side of the park Mondays at 1:00 PM. Meets weekly.

When You Are Ready to Leave:

- 1. Be certain to notify us several days in advance of your departure so we can calculate your final electric bill and have it ready for you.
- 2. Make sure we have full size mailing labels with your forwarding address so we can forward any 1st class mail to you if it arrives here. (We can't use the little ones you get free in the mail!) We cannot forward magazines, newspapers, non-profit, etc. If you can't get labels made, bring your forwarding address to the office and we will make a supply for you. If we don't have labels for you, mail will be marked "Return To Sender" and sent back.
 - 3. Have a SAFE trip home and a great summer!

FOUND:

Shuffle Stick with initials J. A. B. If yours, pick up at Lot A19

Church items:

Sunday Mornings at 9 am, Pastor Tom; church service. This is followed by bible study led by Larry & Carol Wormington. Sunday evenings: Cake and Ice cream followed by a free movie. Wednesday morning following the meeting: Ladies Bible study led by Glenna Lou Nelson.

Collecting for Pastor Tom Love Offering @ church activities. See Larry or Sue Foster, Lot #114

Jam Lunch and Meal Menus coming up.

Mon Mar 7: Chicken noodle soup/ sandwich/dessert

Wed Mar 9: Spaghetti/salad/dessert

We want to thank everyone for our beautiful 60th anniversary cards. They sure are beautiful. Thanks again!

Don & Wilma Flander

From Carol Hays

Thanks to Barb and the kitchen crew for my party.

Also thanks for all the cards and hugs. I have lots of memories to take home with me!

PLEASE refrain from flushing store bought WIPES into the sewer system. Even though they may say they are flushable, we are having multiple sewer system clogs and are having to spend an inordinate amount of time cleaning them out of the sewer pipes.

POOL HALL FUN NIGHT!
Each Wednesday <u>At 6:30 PM</u>
<u>Everyone</u> welcome to participate
Contact Leonard Fulk (Lot A-22)

DON'T FORGET TO BUY YOUR PARK PHOTO CALEN-

DAR A few photo calendars are available in the Main Office for \$3 each You'll find valuable coupons, as well as great discounts with some of the ads themselves. These calendar advertisers are some of the best in the Valley!

Gun Range:

Please note that the Pellet Gun Range Fun Shoot will be every Thursday at 1:00 PM.